
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 
PROPOSED SANTA ROSA RANCHERIA COMMERCIAL CENTER AND MUSEUM FEE-TO-TRUST PROJECT 

FONSI 
 

No�ce is hereby given that the Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA), Pacific Regional Office, has made a Finding 
of No Significant Impact (FONSI), dated December 6, 2023, for the transfer of two parcels (APNs 024-
160-023 and 024-160-024) comprised of approximately 37 acres of tribally owned land into federal trust 
status for the Santa Rosa Ranchera (Tribe) for future development of a commercial center and Tribal 
museum (Proposed Ac�on). The proposed fee-to-trust property is in unincorporated Kings County 
adjacent to the Santa Rosa Rancheria and approximately 1.7 miles southeast of the City of Lemoore.  
 
Based on the analysis and impacts in a previously released Environmental Assessment (EA) and the 
en�re administra�ve record, the BIA is issuing a FONSI. The FONSI is available for review on the internet 
at htps://tachiyokutea.com/. A copy of the FONSI is also available for public review at the Lemoore 
Branch Library, 457 C Street, Lemoore, California. For more informa�on, please contact Chad Broussard, 
Environmental Protec�on Specialist, Bureau of Indian Affairs, Pacific Regional Office, 2800 Cotage Way, 
Sacramento, CA 95825, telephone (916) 978-6165. 


